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15 February 2015
Dear Members,

The Victorian lllawarra Calf Day is being planned for Monday 30" March at the Kyabram
Showgrounds. The Victorian Branch operates under the umbrella of the lllawarra Cattle Society of
Australia, and is therefore subject to the rules and regulations of the National body.

For those of you who aren’t aware, there were some changes to the breed’s showing policy that
took effect on the 1% of January 2015 — and so these will apply to this year’s calf day. The revised
policy is as follows:

To be eligible to be shown, animals born after 1/1/2012 must be:

e Minimum 37.5% lllawarra (as printed on registration certificate)

e Both parents must be registered in the ICSA herd book or be of breed that has full
reciprocal rights with the I1CSA (i.e. Milking Shorthorn breeds from USA, UK, Canada & NZ)

s Existing colour rule applies: ie. they must be red, white, roan, or red & white — including the
various shades of red. Minimal black hair around the edges of ears and muzzle are accepted.
Excluded will be black faced and black or brindle colours.

If you have any further questions or would like clarification, please don’t hesitate to contact me on
0419 377098.

Yours Sincerely,

Moihyud ol

Michael Tuhan
President
ICSA Victorian Branch



